WILDE BUNCH

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING, 18, 2012

Meeting called to order at 4:05 p.m. by Rick Weber

Present: Scott Amspoker, Rick Weber, Mary Ann Thomson, Jean Maher, Joy Rosenberg, Dave Meltzer, Jim Effinger, Georgian Spata

I        Approval of minutes:

          a.  No corrections 

          b.  Motion to approve: Scott, seconded by Joy  -  Motion carried

II       Treasurers Report  -  Scott

          Presented cash flow chart for February & current balance in March    

          Discussion

          Motion to accept report: Jean, seconded by Joy  -  Motion carried

III       Report On Special Event & upcoming Events  

           Thanks for the hard work to make the Valentine & Mardi Gras parties a successful 

           experience!

           The Wilde Bunch Anniversary/Saint Patricks Day Party is scheduled for Monday, March 19th
IV      Report on Garage Sale    

          A great success – thanks to Rick et al.  We had great donations and made $1483 (so far).  This

           sum includes the snow blower.  

          Remaining items will go to ASDC for their sale.

V       Fly-in Status

          Steven Homers written evaluation was received by all & situation continues to look good.
VI     Status of Gay Pride

         Pride will be held the last weekend in June.  The Wilde Bunch will not officially front a float this 

         year as many members will be attending the International Gay Square Dance Convention in     

         Vancouver.   

         A disappointing conflict of interest.

VII    New Class Status

         The two new members have completed basic one.

VIII  Tuesday Night Participation

         Numbers remain disappointing and it is not paying for itself.  Challenge is to increase numbers to 

         twenty both Monday and Tuesday nights. 

IX     Advanced Lessons

         Motion to offer Advanced Lessons on Tuesday nights after Labor Day.  Prepared dancers will be 

         encouraged to participate.

         Motion to approve: David, seconded by Joy – Motion carried 

X      A & C  Weekend Sponsorship

         Georgian proposed Wilde Bunch offer a fly-in for higher level dancers in 2013 or 2015 

         (non Chase the Chile years).  This would require considerable financial outlay upfront with the 

        prospect of actually showing a profit in the end.  More discussion is required before a decision

        can be made.

XI    New Business

        Turtle-Bear has volunteered to act as delegate for the Wilde Bunch at the next convention.

        Motion to accept her offer: Jean, seconded by Mary Ann – Motion carried

        Suggestion that an attempt be made to solicit a grant from the Petersen Fund – the organization 

        has provided some assistance in the past for outreach/recruitment and room rental.  Scott agreed 

        to investigate.

Meeting adjourned: 5:??pm

Respectfully submitted; Mary Ann Thomson 

                                      Secretary

